Meeting of the Board of Directors

Villas de Golf Association, Inc Held in the Clubhouse 

November 17, 2014
Meeting Minutes 

Unapproved 

Call to Order and Roll Call

President K. Ward called the meeting to order at 3:31 p.m. The following directors were present:

Kent Ward

President

Barb Mannette
 
  Vice President

Bob Shafer

Treasurer

Bernadette Moriarty
  Secretary


Thomas King

 Director

Chuck Burris

  Director

RPM property manager Leslie Randolph present and Chair of the meeting transitioned to Leslie Randolph.

Note: Thirty-two (32) Owners attended

Proof of Notice:   Meeting notice had been posted in accordance within Association By-Laws
Reading and Disposal of Unapproved Minutes:  The BOD meeting minutes of April 14, 2014 were reviewed.  Motion made by B. Shafer to accept the minutes as written. Seconded by Kent Ward.  Motion passed 6-0

Officers Reports:

Treasurer:  Bob Shafer reported no Treasurer’s report available at this time. Upon availability, report will be posted on the Board bulletin board outside the Clubhouse.

New Business:
1. Review/Vote on the Affordable Aluminum Proposed Contract
Aluminum Craftsmen (Affordable Aluminum) contract was reviewed for replacing the roof and trim on fifteen (15) carports for a total cost of $168,000. Following discussion, motion made by Bob Shafer to accept the proposal from Aluminum Craftsmen; seconded by Tom King. Motion approved 6-0
2.   Review of the Proposed 2015 Budget
The preliminary 2015 Budget was presented by Bob Shafer. Leslie Randoplh highlighted changes and provided supporting information; in particular the rationale for the increase in water charges. Once reviewed the floor was open to Owner queries. All questions were recognized and answered.

Bob Shafer made a motion to move the $148,000 of the Roofing reserve to the Carport and to have RPM forward the Budget to all Villas de golf Owners, to include the standard questions to be voted on by the Owners. Motion seconded by Tom King. Motion approved 6-0

3.  Update on Unit 10106
Bob Shafer led discussion on the status of Unit 10106. Association in possession of the unit and would like to buy out mortgage at a reduced amount or rent. Currently, the unit has been renovated by volunteers and the Association is renting the unit from Jan. thru Apr. 2015 as a means to recoup a portion of back fees and expenses.  Legal and financial aspects will continue to be overseen and managed  by the Board, RPM and Association attorneys. The floor was opened to Owner queries, All questions were recognized and answered. No motion.  
4.   Review of Activities
· Walkways were painted over the summer.
Owner Discussion

Consideration underway to revamp the north fence line

Recommendation made to replace and increase poolside umbrella stands

Recommendation made for uniform Holiday decorations

Concern raised regarding trees East of Bldg 10

 A motion was made by Kent Ward to adjourn.  Second  Bob Shafer.  Motion passed 6-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:14 pm

